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SUMMARY 

Per the condition of approval, a memo was provided by DoITT confirming that the first 5G 
light pole reservation phase of 1,373 poles occurred and over 75% of the new pole 
reservations were outside of the Manhattan core or in the outer boroughs.  
 
The second reservation phase will occur on June 16, 2021 with an additional 1,580 poles.  
 
DoITT has confirmed that they will continue to monitor and provide updates on the build-out 
and installation of the enclosures and will provide photos upon installation.  
 
This letter confirms that DoITT continues to meet the condition of approval that quarterly 
updates on the installations be provided and that the installations prioritize underserved 
neighborhoods. Please note that approval is given only to the installations on the DOT 
Octagonal Pole, Type M-2A Signal Pole, Flatbush Avenue Pole, Alliance Pole (Type S), 
TBTA Pole, City Light, and 30’ Davit Pole, including the double-arm Davit Pole, but rejects the 
installations on the Bishop’s Crook and Type-M poles, including the double-arm Type-M pole. 
Other conditions include that (1) only one set of shrouds will be allowed per pole; (2) if the 
technology changes during the lifetime of the franchise, the boxes will be made smaller 
and/or the antenna shorter, whenever possible; and (3) all sidewalks that are damaged during 
installation will be replaced-in-kind, per standard DOT and PDC review procedure. The 
Commission reiterates that franchisees should prioritize rooftop installations before light pole 
attachments and that all installations should be coordinated with appropriate agencies, 
including, but not limited to, the Landmarks Preservation Commission and Department of 
Parks and Recreation. 
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